MDOC Committee Meeting Monday 14th October 2013

Held at the Ladybrook Hotel Bramhall

Minutes

Present:  David McCann (Chair), Margaret Gregory (Acting Secretary), John Britton, Julie Brook, Andrew Gregory, Trevor Hindle, Pete Lomas, Eddie Speak, Kath Speak.
1. Apologies for absence: Steve Dempsey, Sue Birkinshaw, Tony Wagg, Frank Rose.
2. Minutes of the last meeting: These had been circulated and agreed, and were signed by the chairman.

3. Treasurers report: There has not been any real change since the AGM. Assistance has been given to a member attending a controllers course.
 4. Charity event levy: No progress so far. Dave McCann will follow this up at the Club Delegate Meeting.
5. MDOC subscriptions: These were not changed this year. They should be considered again at the committee meeting in September 2014
6. Matters from NWOC  (These were considered through shared Emails as an answer was needed before this committee meeting). Request from NW EC to use High Dam for BOC 2017. The replies supported the use of High Dam and hoped that there could be some compensation to MDOC as we would lose the right to use it for a level B event.  We recommend that issues to do with bussing should be sorted out by a local club.  Pete Lomas has good contacts with the local landowners and should have a role in obtaining permissions. We hope that a member of MDOC could be a planner.
7. Matter arising from the AGM. Andrew Gregory was proposed as a co-opted member of the Committee. Agreed
8. Xplorer and Run Challenge: Following the talk by Dan Riley there were a number of concerns about Run Challenge and its role in trying to increase the number of people taking part in orienteering. Clubs do not have a clear role in managing these events. We agreed to monitor the situation. These events have been held in our area and we would like to link with the people who have attended.
9. NWOA Development Grant: See minute 14.
10. Report on the North West CDM. (Dave McCann)There are a lot of major events coming up over the next five years and there was concern that there may be overload on clubs and areas.  The events structure consultation paper, which we considered at our September committee meeting, was not accepted as clubs did not feel they could put on more level D events.   Membership figures for many of the North West clubs have fallen this year, although we have slightly increased our membership.  There was a discussion about the effect of the new levy on the finances of local events.  The N.W. controllers’ conference has been well subscribed and there is the possibility of a regional coaching conference. Hamish Willis is working with a number of T.A. and cadet groups in Greater Manchester to introduce them to orienteering. This is nominally managed through the NWOA.  This may lead to an increase in numbers coming to our Saturday morning events.

David Maliphant is to be the BOF Liaison Officer for the NW. Mike Atherton is the new Chair, Dave McCann and Richard Tiley have joined the NWEC. A new Secretary is needed.
10.  Any matters pertaining to the BOF CDM.

The main theme of the BOF Club Delegate Meeting is volunteering. We felt that the numbers of volunteers was closely related to the number of people taking part in orienteering and the need was to involve more people in our sport.  One approach is to involve schools and to find ways of encouraging/enabling pupils to continue after leaving school. For this to be successful we need to involve parents as well as pupils.. We do not feel there is a general problem in getting helpers, but sometimes it is difficult to get people to take on key roles.  One particular concern is the length and complexity of documents that have to be completed for a local authority to give permission for an area to be used.  Action: To talk to Pete Hayes of Fallibroome School to see if there is anything we can do to encourage young people to continue when they leave.

We are also concerned that the Sport England targets for increased participation may be impossible and we need to start looking at how to adapt our sport to cope without the Sport England money.
11.  Events: 

Sue Birkinshaw has provided a list of expected events for 2014 which was circulated.

Twin Peak 2013: Entries are coming in, arrangements are in place.

Lyme Park, Charity event: Planning going OK, permissions obtained, 
New Year Social: Hall booked, we need to book a band. (Julie and Trevor Roberts). We need to buy some new shirts for the winners of the Orienteer of the Year awards. (Pete Lomas)

CS Cup 2014: Mapping is in progress.

 Twin Peak 2014, Sue has applied for permission to use Owens Park and Platt Fields on the Saturday. Mapping of the extended area of Manchester is in progress. Permissions from land managers are being sought. Controllers arranged.  We agreed to have a domain specific website.
12. Community orienteering including COLA course. The course has been arranged. At present the Monday evening Community Orienteering sessions are not happening.
13. First Aid Course: At present 8 people have registered for the course on November 16th.
14. The Website: We decided to use our NW Development grant (publicity and marketing) to develop our website. Paul Frost has recently created new websites for ESOC and DEVON and the cost of a new one is likely to be about £1,000. Members are encouraged to look at the DEVON and ESOC sites and feed back their comments or suggestions to the working group. Action with Julie Brook, Dave McCann, Steve Nicholls ,Trevor Hindle and Trevor Roberts
15. Stores: The audit has been done. No major purchases are outstanding.
The chairman thanked Margaret Gregory for her work as secretary and Trevor Hindle for organizing the new après-O tops.

Next Meetings: Monday 11th November and Monday 9th December at the Ladybrook Hotel.
